MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 25TH APRIL 2016 IN THE VILLAGE HALL
Present, Cllr Christian Pateman, Peter White, Gary Davies, Sheena Duller, Eifion Smith and Gwyneth Davies.

Apologies were received from Cllr Ifan Jones Evans and PCSO John Evans.

Minutes of the last meeting were agreed as being a true record and proposed by Cllr Peter White, seconded by Cllr Sheena Duller.

Letter of Resignation,

A letter of resignation was received from Cllr Nick McNally. Due to increasing work commitments he is finding it very difficult to attend the community council meetings and therefore is tendering his resignation. Cllr McNally has been a councillor for many years. The clerk was asked to send a letter of thanks to Cllr McNally for his years of service.
Noticeboard

The clerk was asked to contact Mr Ray Burrell to see if the notice board for Ysbyty Ystwyth is ready.

Walk for Life

The clerk has arrange the Walk for Life for Sunday 15th May, it will take place in Maenarthur woods and there will be a treasure hunt arranged for the children. Cllr Chris Pateman was asked to check with the Forestry Commission to see if the dates are alright with them.

Monument Tender;

The tender for cleaning around the monument needs to go out this month, the clerk will distribute posters around the village.

Internal Auditor;
The clerk informed the councillors that he had asked a work colleague who carries out internal audits for the highways department to carry out an internal audit for the community council. The councillors were happy for this to take place.

Fly Tipping

 The councillors are concerned about the amount of fly tipping going on at the mine shaft near Pengwaith. Recently this has increased. A suggestion was made about using a motion sensor camera to see if the offenders can be caught fly tipping. The clerk is going to ask about the legalities of using such a device.

A complaint was received from a member of the public about a dog that keeps running onto the road and frightening passers-by. The clerk was asked to contact 
PCSO John Evans and ask if he could contact the owner. The clerk would pass on the details to PCSO Evans.
Correspondence;

Speed limits;

The clerk has been informed by the traffic section of Ceredigion County Council that the proposed change of speed limit in Pontrhydygroes cannot be extended further than shown on the map because there are no dwellings further along the road.

Barclays Bank;

The clerk is now able to access the community council accounts and statements online. This is a view only facility.

Precept,

The precept for 2016-17 of £2000.00 as agreed by the Community Councillors was in our account before the 30th April.

There was no other business, the next meeting will be the AGM on the 25th May.

